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Mr J Carter

Secretary 

Senate Employment, Workplace Relations,

Small Business and Education References Committee.

Parliament House

CANBERRA   ACT   2600

Dear Mr Carter

I enclose the Tasmanian Government submission to the Senate Employment, Workplace Relations, Small Business and Education References Committee’s Inquiry into Higher Education Needs.

As the enclosed submission clearly outlines, Tasmanians are both qualifying for and participating in higher education at a rate far greater than ever before.  We have experienced a 32.1 percent increase in students finishing year 12 over the last five years and participation in higher education has improved.  Despite this, funding to the University has suffered a 6% reduction in operating grants over the same period.  Such a set of circumstances has serious implications for the future direction of the State. 

The Government of Tasmania, in close consultation with the Tasmanian community, has developed a vision for our future.  It is a vision of a strong economy, a vibrant cultural life and a highly educated and a socially diverse, engaged community.  It is a vision that is most particularly highlighted in Tasmania Together.  It is also reflected in the development and implementation of key strategic policy areas including the State Industry Development Plan, our educational and learning blueprint, Learning Together, and in the Partnership Agreement between the Government and the University of Tasmania. 

The University of Tasmania is integral to the realisation of this vision. Adequate Commonwealth support for the University is important to ensure that the unique strengths and capabilities that the University has to offer are enhanced.  The attached submission demonstrates the need for the University to be adequately resourced so the appropriate number of qualified graduates are able to meet industry demand, both within the State and nationally; and also the needs of a culturally diverse, inclusive Tasmanian society.

The University of Tasmania is a significant contributor to the Tasmanian and national economy.  It is a world leader in fields such as Southern Ocean studies and forestry research.  However, its research leadership and its economic contribution locally and nationally can only continue to occur if the increasing demand for undergraduate places – the source and basis of all higher educational endeavours - are adequately funded by the Commonwealth. 

We believe that Tasmania is achieving its vision to be a knowledge-based, creative and economically vibrant society.  We further believe that the Commonwealth has a greater role to play in ensuring that this progress continues without faltering.  This is achievable if funding for higher education in the State is optimised.

I commend the submission to you. 

Yours sincerely

Jim Bacon MHA
Premier
